BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

Tuesday, April 20, 2004

Swampscott Public Library

A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held at the Swampscott Public Library. Chairman Marc R. Paster opened the meeting at 7:30 p.m.

Attendance – Chairman, Marc R.  Paster, Vice Chair, Daniel R. Santanello, Selectmen Reid J. Cassidy, Paul E Levenson, William R. Hyde Sr and Town Administrator, Andrew W. Maylor.

Discussion:

Chairman, Marc R. Paster spoke on the upcoming budget and thanked all the high school students for their letters of support for their school.

Update:

Cynthia Shannon, Co-Chairman, Abbott Park Playground gave an update on the fundraising efforts and informed residents that this is first handicapped assessable playground in Swampscott. The Swampscott Rotary Club has adopted this project and is working together for a completion date towards the end of June 2004. 

Public Hearings:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Levenson to open public hearing regarding Caffe Paolino, 646 Humphrey Street, request for a Beer and Wine License seconded Selectman Santanello. Residents Carl Reardon and Jean Reardon spoke against the request from Caffé Poalina and informed the board that they would challenge an approval from the Alcohol Beverage Control Commission.

Resident Stuart Levine spoke on his support for Caffe Paolino’s request, commented that the restaurant is family friendly and offers a great product for the value.

Andrew W. Maylor recommended that Caffé Paolina complete a TIPS (Training for Intervention Procedure by Servers of Alcohol) Program.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Cassidy to approve a Beer and Wine License pending approval from the Alcohol Beverage Control Commission seconded by Selectman Santanello. The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Cassidy to close public hearing seconded by Selectman Santanello.

The Board voted  unanimously on a motion by Selectman Levenson to open public hearing request from Massachusetts Electric seconded by Selectman Cassidy.

Mr. Mark Guthro, Massachusetts Electric Co, spoke on installation of two poles and miscellaneous equipment on Elm Street. The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Levenson and seconded by Selectman Cassidy to continue public hearing until May 4, 2004 with the suggestion that Massachusetts Electric submit alternative plans for the poles to go on the other side of street where the businesses are located instead of in front of resident’s home. The Board of Selectmen and Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator recommended that Massachusetts Electric in their future request have more than one available plan for the board’s consideration. The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectmen Levenson and seconded by Selectman Cassidy to close public hearing.

Votes of The Board:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Levenson to approve an overhanging sign for Baby Face, 511 Humphrey Street seconded by Selectman Santanello.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Levenson to approve overhanging sign for Guy’s Tailoring, 208 Humphrey Street seconded by Selectman Santanello.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Levenson to approvea request to use the Gazebo at Linscott Park for a wedding ceremony to be held on July 4, 2004 seconded by Selectmen Santanello. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Cassidy to approve Kopelman and Paige, P.C. invoice in the amount of $9,454.00 seconded by Selectman Levenson.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Cassidy to accept the Personnel By-Law Modifications seconded by Selectmen Santanello. Selectmen Levenson recused himself from vote. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Cassidy to open Special 2004 Town Meeting Warrant seconded by Selectman Levenson.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Levenson to accept Special 2004 Town Meeting warrant proposed by Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator seconded by Selectman Cassidy. See Attached.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Cassidy to close Special 2004 Town Meeting Warrant seconded by Selectman Levenson.

Town Administrator Report:

Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator spoke on four acting projects going forward with the town wide line-painting project starting in the next couple of weeks. Town Hall improvements with the first phase starting within the next couple of months. The Field House improvements will be out to bid within the next four to five weeks and the design contract for the new police and adjourning fire department is scheduled to be selected in the next couple of weeks.

Selectmen Time:

Selectman Levenson was presented with a clock by Chairman Paster on his retirement from the Board of Selectmen. Selectman Levenson thanked everyone for his years of support and for the friendship’s he has made along the way. Selectmen Levenson was grateful for being on the board for the past nine years and would miss everyone.

Selectman Cassidy congratulated Selectmen Santanello on his accomplishment of running the Boston Marathon. Selectman Cassidy thanked Paul for being such a great team leader and expressed how he would be sorely missed.

Selectman Hyde thanked Paul for his services and expressed his joy in their working relationship.

Selectmen Santanello reminded everyone about Golf Tournament to be held on May 3, 2004 and proceeds will benefit the 4th of July celebration. Selectmen Santanello thanked Paul and wished him luck and good health in the future.

Selectman Paster spoke on Paul’s work ethic and how proud he is to have served on the same board.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Santanello and seconded by Selectman Levenson to adjourn meeting at 9:45p.m.

Attest:

Maureen Gilhooley

Administrative Assistant 

